
Minutes of the Technology Council

Eau Galle River Room 332
1-27-10
	Mogen, Brad - Chair

Faculty CAS
	Reed, Steve - Vice-Chair
Staff CIO
	Hall, Lana *
Staff Information Services
	Zlogar, Laura

Faculty-at-large



	Solland, Sara *
Staff Customer Technology Services
	Dolliver, Holly
Faculty CAFES

	Johnson, Doug 
Provost Rep.
	Hurt, Charles 
Faculty CBE

	(Wright, Mary)

Ward, Gay 
Faculty COEPS
	Spiczak, Glenn

Faculty-at-large
	Meydam, Mark 
Staff, Enrollment Services 
	Olle-LaJoie, Maureen

Staff, Library


	Halvorson, Terry
VC Admin and Finance Rep
	Coffman, Bob
Faculty –at-Large


	Ernie, Kathy 
Faculty CAS
	Moline, Mialisa

Faculty CAS



	Hopkins, Brent *
Student

Van Putten, Kathryn *

Student
	**
Staff, University Advancement
	**
Staff, University Communications
	**
Staff, Student Affairs




*          Absent
**         No member identified
()          Substitute
1. Call to Order
Steve Reed called the meeting to order at 2:00pm
Seating of Substitutes – Mary Wright for Gay Ward (who is on sabbatical Spring semester)
Recognition of Invited Guests - None
Minutes for December 2, 2009 - Approved by consensus.
2. Sub-Committee Reports
a. ILTC Chair’s Report:  No report.

b. Information Systems and Infrastructure Report:  These are still two formal sub-committees of the Tech Council; but they are not meeting.
3. New Business

a. Structure and Budget – No news on the status of the funding requests past the work that we did.  Tech Council’s recommendations have been submitted to the Budget Office.  Tentative target date for more information is by mid-February or early March.  Budget, process and cycle are currently being defined.  We can be more efficient.  Sometimes it’s too difficult for faculty/staff to be aware of needs a full year out.  We can utilize a multi-tier request process.  The difference for Tech Council will be how we’re handling requests.  There is awareness of the options exercised to submit requests.  

i. Foundation/structural deficit items coming through from the Chancellor’s Office.   

ii. Funding requests that will go through the rating process.  There will be a hardware rating process and a software rating process so they’re not competing.  There will be two separate allocations on an annual basis. 

iii. End-rounds.  We need to get a good handle on these.  Faculty/staff seek other options if their requests are not approved through Tech Council.  This defeats the purpose of Tech Council work when these end up finding funding elsewhere.  There’s a tendency to “purchase for oneself” by using departmental funds with departmental approval if Tech Council doesn’t approve.

b. UW System Common Systems Billing – CSRG (Common Systems Review Group) is UW System based.  Every UW institution has a share in it.  An example of one such system is D2L.  It’s hosted, managed and supported at the System level.  We pay a fee for it and benefit from it.  FY10 charges were presented and reviewed with the Council.  Funds to pay for it come straight out of GPR reserves.  It is expected that there will be some sort of increase due to HRS (Human Resources Management  System – PeopleSoft based) but the exact dollar amount is not known at this time.  The “build” state of this project is expected to be complete by June 30, 2010.
c. Large Classroom Discussion
i. There is a campus group meeting now to determine where they can be created.
ii. Steve Reed and the TLT (Teaching & Learning Technologies) team of Technology Services are involved and concerned about the increase of technology in additional classrooms without the ability to support what we already have.  Funding is occasionally there to remodel; but none comes in earmarked for maintenance of that technology.
iii. UW System is changing the Classroom Renovation/Instructional Technology Improvement Program funding process.  The total dollars available for it won’t change; but the distribution of it could and probably will change.

1. In past years, there was a set allocation given to each campus.  Each campus would then utilize it for prioritized projects on their campus.  Historically, our campus used a portion of it for upgrades and the TEC Replacement program.

2. Now it will be a competitive request process among all UW campuses from a large pool at UW System.  This means a potential loss or reduced funding source for us.
d. TEC Upgrade Discussion
1. There are currently approximately 65 TECs on campus of some variety.  The majority of these are dual platform, while 25% of faculty have Macs and 75% of faculty have Windows.  It has been costly.

2. Quasi TECs have been created as a way to reduce the cost; but they’re not simple behind the scenes. 
3. A transitional process has begun over break with AGS 200 using a dual-boot Mac mini and making some other changes to the TEC environment at a cost savings.  Unfortunately J-Term was a small window to work with so there remain some kinks to be worked out in trying to meet the needs of everyone.  Also unfortunate was the small window afforded for adequate communication to TEC users once the TEC build was completed.  Technology Services would have liked more time to roll it out; but it was equally important to find an alternative and move forward with it as well. 
4.  Action Items
i. E-survey Policy Approval
1. Motion was made by Steve Reed to approve the E-Survey Policy with the changes suggested by Charlie Hurt.  There was no opposition, so the policy is approved by consensus.  Next step in the process is to submit it to the Executive Cabinet for input/suggestions.  
Meeting adjourned at 2:54 PM
Respectfully submitted,
Marlene Foster

